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April 11, 2022 
 
 
To:  Service Lists for Application (A.)18-12-009, A.17-10-007/008 and A.19-08-013 
 
Subject: Annual Risk Spending Accountability Report Energy Division 2022 Review 
Schedule and Extension Notification 
 
Dear Service List Recipients: 
 
In preparation for the Risk Spending Accountability Report (RSAR) Review, Energy Division 
provides the 2022 Annual RSAR Review Schedule below, in accordance with Table 5 
D.19-04-020. 
 
In April of 2019, the CPUC issued D.19-04-020 establishing the requirements for the RSARs.  
By April 10 of each year, the decision requires the Energy Division to submit a letter providing 
that year’s Annual RSAR Review Schedule to the investor-owned utilities and parties in relevant 
open GRC proceedings and post the schedule on the Commission website. 
 

RSAR Schedule 
Datea Action 

March 31 Pacific Gas & Electric submits RSAR  
April 10 Energy Division (ED) serves Annual Schedule 
May 10 Party Comments Due for Pacific Gas & Electric RSAR  
June 1b SCE submits RSAR 
July 29c SoCalGas and SDG&E submit RSAR 
July 29 Party Comments Due for SCE RSAR 
July 29d ED Review of PG&E RSAR complete 
Sept 7 ED Review of SCE RSAR complete 
Oct 17 Party Comments due for SoCalGas and SDG&E RSAR 
Dec 3 ED Review of SoCalGas and SDG&E RSAR complete  

NOTE: color coded PG&E, SCE, and SoCalGas and SDG&E 
a) If the due date falls on a Saturday, Sunday, or holiday, it is extended to the 

following business day. 
b) SCE request an extension of the submittal on January 12, 2022 the Executive 

Director granted the extension in a letter dated January 21, 2022 
c) SoCal Gas and SDG&E requested an extension on the December 12. 2021 and the 

Executive Director granted the extension in a letter dated January 21, 2022 
d) Extension requested by Energy Division and herein granted with this letter 

https://docs.cpuc.ca.gov/PublishedDocs/Published/G000/M288/K389/288389255.PDF


 
 
 

 

  
 

 
The Energy Division requested a 40-day extension for the review of the PG&E RSAR from 
June 19, 2022 to July 29, 2022.  The extension was requested due to the overlap of the PG&E 
general rate case review and the inability to shift the PG&E review because of the other IOU 
submittal extensions.  This letter also acts as approval on the extensions. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 

 
Pete Skala   
 
Interim Director, Energy Division, CPUC 
 
cc:  Service Lists for: R.20-07-013 


